CITY OF SANBORN COUNCIL

MINUTES OF REGULAR MEETING

HELD SEPTEMBER 3, 2024   6:30PM
The City Council of the City of Sanborn met in the council room of said city on Tuesday, September 3, 2024 at 6:30pm. Present: Mayor Edward Cohrs who presided, Councilors Pat Simonson, Mary Fennern, Jeremiah Frasher, Kelly Pierson and City Clerk-Treasurer Tara Jones.  
Mayor Cohrs opened the meeting and the Pledge of Allegiance was recited.

 Simonson moved to approve the minutes of the August 6th meeting. Fennern seconded the motion and the motion carried unanimously. 
Frasher moved to pay all bills as presented. Pierson seconded the motion and the motion carried unanimously.

Owen Todd was present to update the council on the upcoming sewage project, the city has been awarded funding toward the project but at this point we are uncertain of the amount. Once the city receives word from USDA Rural Development on the amount, we will start the necessary paperwork to get the project started.
Fire Department report was given by Chief Jeremy Schwanke.                                                                       
· The Fire Department has been awarded the DNR matching fund grant in the amount of $4,586.00. The grant money will be used for purchasing two (2) ice water rescue suits, twenty-three (23) helmet hoods, twenty-three (23) safety vests, adaptors for the new SCBA’s and a drip torch. Total amount of purchase will be $9,172.00, the remaining amount after the DNR Grant will be paid by the Relief Association’s equipment fund.

· Jeremy will be applying for grants to help fund the new cat walk and loading arm for the water fill on the Westside of the Fire Hall. An estimate for the cat walk and arm has been received in the amount of $27,768.17, this amount does not include installation.
· Wade Werner will be retiring from the Fire Department with Twenty (20) years of service on September 11, 2024. 
Maintenance report was given by Tony Sauer. 
· Discussion was held on the river road, the road is in poor condition and after the last flood the ditches are eroded and very steep, after discussion Simonson moved to close the road. Pierson seconded the motion and the motion carried unanimously. Signs will be ordered through Redwood County and gates will be installed.
· There are sixty (60) ash trees in the campground and two (2) at City Hall that need to be removed, Tony will contact Keck Tree Service to get an estimate. Fennern moved to purchase twenty (20) more trees to replace some of the ones that have been taken out. Simonson seconded the motion and the motion carried unanimously.
The 2025 proposed budget was reviewed and the levy was set.
Resolutions/Ordinances:

· 2024-8 “Certifying the 2025 Tax Levy to Redwood County”
Fennern moved to approve the resolution. Simonson seconded the motion and the motion carried unanimously.  
Fennern moved to adjourn. Frasher seconded the motion and the motion carried unanimously.
Meeting adjourned at 8:05 p.m.

Tara Jones
City Clerk-Treasurer  
